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DEMOLITION OF TAYSIDE HOUSE AND PODIUM BLOCK 

Dundee City Council has appointed Safedem Ltd as the demolition contractor for the demolition of Tayside House and Podium Block. This leaflet provides information about the demolition works and how surrounding residents may be affected. 

SITE SETUP

We have erected our site boundary fence around The Podium Block and we are due to start the erection of our site boundary fence around Tayside House this week. These fences clearly display notices alerting passers-by to the dangers of demolition sites, and clearly advise to keep out.  We must remind you that there is strictly no parking in the Tayside House car park. Access in and out of the site will be via Dock Street. This access must be kept clear at all times as it is an emergency entrance to our site. We thank you for your co-operation. 

DEMOLITION WORKS

The buildings will be stripped of all internal fixtures and fittings and these will be removed from site. Once the buildings have been completely stripped back, structural demolition will begin.

The footbridge over Dock Street is due to be dismantled and removed by the end of February.

The Podium Block is scheduled to be completely demolished by the end of April.

Tayside House will be deconstructed on a floor by floor basis and is scheduled for completion by the end of 2012. 

Various materials arising from the demolition operations will be recycled and re-used as part of Dundee’s Waterfront Project. 

There will be an element of noise and dust during the works that will be unavoidable, but every effort will be made to keep this to a minimum.

Our working hours will generally be Monday to Friday 7:30am – 6:00pm, with occasional evening, night or weekend working, only if necessary. Security personnel will be present on the site outwith our working hours.

SITE SAFETY

There will be some increased traffic in the area, mainly because lorries will be used to remove materials from the site. It is vitally important that you stay out of the demolition site. 

We would ask for co-operation from everyone within the community to warn children, visitors etc. to stay out of the site and to take extra care crossing the roads nearby.
MORE INFORMATION

For more information, please contact our Community Liaison Team on 01382 811444,
e-mail us at communityliaison@safedem.co.uk, or for regular updates,

visit our project website: www.taysidehousedemolition.co.uk
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